From: Sent: 31 August 2023 08:58

To: Planning <planning@welhat.gov.uk>

Subject: Application Reference 6/20231 1664IFULL proposed development of conversion of gymnasium to create 4 new classrooms

You don't often get email from Learn why this is important

** WARNING: This email originated outside the WHBC Network. Please be extra vigilant when opening attachments or clicking links **

Dear Mr Carter and Ms Ransome

I have been advised there is a proposed change of use of the gym on the site of Chancellors school, Pine Grove, Brookmans Park. I was surprised after the many years of inconvenience and pollution due to cars driven by parents, staff and pupils and our ongoing parking problems, that the residents were not consulted about the works. This is likely to cause further disruption to the residents who have to endure the risk of getting our own cars out of the drive, walk the dog safely and suffer the car pollution during term times.

I believe further expansion and more pupils will worsen the current situation which is already dreadful. This is a cul de sac and the school is becoming too busy for a safe residential area.

I await your response

Kind regards